   KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

JANUARY 8, 2005 10:00 A.M.

OUR LADY OF FATIMA - ALCOA

The meeting was opened with a prayer.  

Those present were:  Father Alex, Jim Heath, Carol Rummel, Debbie Ferreri, Steve Pacitti, Lois Schering, Chris Lucheon and Marianne Hartman.

Jim announced that Butch had written letters to the Regional and National Offices, as well as to Bishop Kurtz and Dale Powers  to tell them of our change in leadership.

 In response to Jim's request we were all asked to be prepared to give a summary of our area's mission as we see it and two or three goals we have set for 2005.

Secretary: (Marianne) Jim asked that the minutes be kept concise - (summaries with no details)   a few spelling and number changes were made and the minutes were accepted.  Marianne expressed hope to do the best job possible in reporting the proceedings of the meetings.

Treasurer:  (Debbie) Balance changed to reflect math error.  Regional dues accounted for but no annual dues noted*.  Quicken has been purchased and will reflect transactions up to the 15th of each month.  Procedure for authorization to write checks on the account will be determined by Debbie and implemented.  

Debbie will give a list of those contributing $250.00 or more to Cursillo and  Marianne will write a letter of thanks for their tax purpose.

Pre-Cursillo: ( Carol)  The study of parish environments will begin soon.  Any parish requesting information will be contacted and a team sent to explain logistically and personally about the weekend and living the fourth day.  Our Lady of Perpetual Help in Chattanooga has already requested a visit and it is our hope to visit one parish each quarter. 

Three-Day Weekend: (Chris)  Women's weekend is March 3-6, 2005 at St. Therese.  Lois Schering will be the team coordinator.  Chris will facilitate kitchen duties and will seek help. 

Susan Passarello has accepted the task of being the women's mentor.  

Carol Bolton will no longer be in charge of supplies.  Clara Mathien has accepted this responsibility and Steve will work with her. 

Closing procedures for St. Therese and Eagle Rock are very different.  Chris and Steve will formulate new procedures. 

Post-Cursillo: (Steve)  

Goals:  Study environments as group

             Monitor health of groups and ultreyas

             Database-how others can help.  Irv Harmon is familiar with Excel .  

             Must be in a format that can be shared

              Establish parish representatives:  ascertain accuracy of date for their 

              parish and also use to accumulate Palanca as a parish

Rooster Crows:  General information about Cursillo.  Each secretariat member is asked to write an article for each issue.

It was suggested that it be published 3 times a year as a smaller issue.  

Still analyzing whether it will be sent first class or bulk mail.

Carol will relay info to Mary Hayden.

School of Leaders: (Lois)

Last meeting held on Feb. 12, 2005 at St. Therese from 9:30 to 3:30.

General theme for the workshop was from the book, "1st Conversations of Cala Figuera".

Jim Holt spoke on the Person - Judy Holt on Freedom and Carol Rummel on Love.

Lois met with Ann Frederick on Nov. 30, 2004 and all Cursillo workshops will now be accredited by the diocese. Nine previous SOL will be grandfathered in. 

Lois spoke to Regional team and their SOL to see if they can be accredited  in their area.

Spanish Weekend: (Maria)  Not present

Spiritual Advisor: (Father Alex)  

    Interact with priests

    Look at literature and better understand for emphasis

    Help discern environments with the Secretariat

Lay Director: (Jim)

Goals:  

Visit at least 10 areas in the diocese and attend an Ultreya or an organized meeting of the local Cursillistas while there.

Work hard to encourage the development and redevelopment 

of Ultreyas in as many areas as we can.  I will need each one of you to help if I'm to have any success in that area, while working closely with Steve at all times. 

Budget balances - as of July 1 accounting all set and complete - budget in system file for 501C3.  

Write to Bishop Kurtz and Dale Powers and ask to be put into their budget.

The by-laws need to be reviewed - review and update at next secretariat meeting.

Web Site:  Butch continues as web master.  Looking to find someone as back-up.

We have no set budget so far - new format will set one up.  Don't let this restrict purchasing needed articles.

New Business:
Honoring past leaders - A Mass will be offered for each past lay leader with a thank you note written to them as well as a thank you note written to all past secretariat members They will all be invited to the next Grand Ultreya where they will be honored.  Marianne will write these notes after receiving outline from Jim.

Fall Regional Encounter:
October 28-30, 2005 at DuBose in Mounteagle, TN.

Bishop Kurtz will be invited to say Mass 

Lois, Debbie F., Angie and Roseanne Nichols will be facilitators

70 attended last time

Action Items:
Jim - Irv "access" to Steve

Directors date to Steve

Steve - bulk mailing info to Irv

Jim & Debbie - Quicken

Carol to Mary - Rooster Crows

Jim - Weekend review

Marianne - letters to past leaders and secretariat members

Carol & Jim - letters for review to secretariat

Lois - Mass cards to Marianne

Dates to remember:

2/12 School of Leaders

3/3 to 3/6 Women's Weekend

3/12 Grand Ultreya at St. John Newman from 11 to 2 P.M.

4/8-10  Lay and Spiritual Directors meeting

4/16 Secretariat meeting at St. Thomas from 9 to 3 PM

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE SATURDAY, APRIL 16, 2005 AT  10:00  AM AT ST. THOMAS THE APOSTLE IN LENOIR CITY.  COME TO THE FIRST DOOR ON THE RIGHT OF THE DOUBLE TRAILERS ( THE JUAN PABLO ROOM) 

